10 July 2019

Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee
The document sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Scrutiny Committee on 4 June 2019 concerning the Fusion Lifestyle Annual Service Plan. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 
	Recommendation
	Agree? 
	Comment

	Recommendation 1: That the Council undertakes outreach work in the most deprived areas within the City to further encourage the use of local leisure facilities, and confirms that there will be a robust action plan for increasing participation in these communities. This, along with increasing BAME participation, should be considered a priority within the Fusion Lifestyle contract.  


	Yes
	Fusion Lifestyle have a contractual responsibility to undertake this outreach work and as a council we will continue to support them and challenge them to achieve more in this area.



